

# **Mount Hawke Academy**

Head of School: Miss C Biddick

1.7.22

#### **Dear Families**

We can't believe that it is three and a bit weeks until the end of the school year. This week has been a very busy week, especially for Year Six, who have made model cars ready to take to Richard Lander to race, visited Bodmin Jail as part of their Crime and Punishment history learning and enjoyed a surf day at Gwithian. Wow!



Do remember that we are holding our Sports Days next week - see the end of the newsletter for days and times. Please make sure that the children come in wearing their PE kit on their day and bring a water bottle and sun cream. We are very much looking forward to you coming in to cheer the children on – our first face to face Sports Day since 2019! Please bring a deck chair or blanket with you to sit on on the field.

We will be sending home your child's Annual Report on Monday 11<sup>th</sup> July. If you would like to discuss this with your child's teacher, please contact the office.

#### **Celebrations**

We held our Friday Whole School Celebration Assembly today and it was lovely to share the news from each class with everyone and celebrate all the hard work together. All of our children make us very proud each week, and to gain this additional recognition is very special.

Class	Celebration	Achievement
Mousehole	Josh	Jowan
Godrevy	Lainey	Archie
Longships	Coast	Isla
Pendeen	Nathan	Nina
Carne	Holly	Finlay P
Gwithian	Neve	Kyla
Lamorna	Rosie	Felix
Allen	Amelie	Maya
Kenwyn	Mia	Maisie
Truro	Maggie	Holly

# Reading

This week's book review is from Alba in Mousehole. She has chosen The Sleepy Dormouse by Mark Ezra. Alba says that this is a lovely story about friendship and she likes reading it over and over.



T: 01209 890230

E: hello@mounthawke.org W: www.mounthawke.org

Mount Hawke Academy, Rodda's Road, Mt Hawke, Truro, Cornwall TR4 8BA





# Mount Hawke Academy

Head of School: Miss C Biddick

#### The Next School Year

### **Class Arrangements**

We will be sending out letters next week letting you know which class your child will be in and who their teacher/s will be.

# **Staff Changes**

At the end of this school year, we are very sorry to be saying goodbye to Mrs Brandreth. Mrs Brandreth started at Mount Hawke Academy many years ago as a parent volunteer, then became a Teaching Assistant and HLTA with us, finally undertaking teacher training. We were lucky enough to be able to keep her as a fantastic teacher for the last seven years. Mrs Brandreth has now decided that it is time to leave us and seek out new adventures. She has been such a part of our community for many years and we all wish her well for the future.



We are very fortunate that we have a new member of our teaching team. Our new teacher for Carne Class from September will be Miss Joanne Collop. Miss Collop undertook a degree in Geography before running hotels in ski and beach resorts and training to be a teacher. Miss Collop will come in to meet the new Carne Class on Monday 18<sup>th</sup> July, when all children will spend some time in their new classrooms.

We will also be saying a fond farewell to Miss Mcloughlin. Miss Mac has worked with us for a number of years as a Teaching Assistant. During this time, she has completed a degree and will be starting her teacher training with Aspire in September, so we will be able to keep up to date with all her news.

## Sport

Today sees many children from Years 3-6 taking part in Cornwall School Games. These are children who have won the Peninsula area finals in their sport. Good luck all!



We were so thrilled for all of our children – and Mr Brandreth – this week as we have been awared Gold School Games Mark again. The School Games Mark is a Government-led award scheme launched in 2012, facilitated by the Youth Sport Trust to reward and recognise a school's engagement (provision and uptake) in the School Games against a national benchmark and to celebrate keeping young people active. We are delighted

to have been recognised for our success. We are extremely proud of our pupils for their dedication to all aspects of physical activity and school sport. Next year, we aim to achieve Platinum, the highest award.



### **Arbor Contact Details**

Please make sure that you have downloaded the Arbor app and make sure that your contact details are up to date. Thank you.

## Bag 2 School

Our next Bag 2 School collection is on Monday 12<sup>th</sup> July. Please support us in this great fundraiser. Thank you.

#### **Communications**

Remember to use the email <a href="mailto:hello@mounthawke.org">hello@mounthawke.org</a> or phone 01209 890230 if you need to speak to one of us, let us know about something or share something with us. Miss Biddick is usually on the gate every morning and afternoon too. We hope that you have a lovely weekend.

T: 01209 890230

E: <u>hello@mounthawke.org</u> W: <u>www.mounthawke.org</u>
Mount Hawke Academy, Rodda's Road, Mt Hawke, Truro, Cornwall TR4 8BA





# **Mount Hawke Academy**

Head of School: Miss C Biddick

#### **Dates for the Summer Term**

### July

- Sports Day Y5 & Y6 Monday 4th July families welcome gates open at 1.15pm
- Sports Day Y3 & 4 Tuesday 5th July families welcome gates open at 1.15pm
- Sports Day Y1 & 2 Wednesday 6th July families welcome gates open at 1.15pm
- Sports Day YR Thursday 7th July families welcome gates open at 1.15pm
- Reports to parents Monday 11th July
- FOMHS Summer Fayre Thursday 14th July
- Leavers' Assembly for Y6 Tuesday 26th July 9:00 am Y6 parents welcome
- Last Day of Term Tuesday 26th July 3:00 pm

## Training Days for 2022-2023

The additional closure days for staff training for 2022-2023 are:

- 5th September 2022
- 6th September 2022
- 21st October 2022
- 3rd January 2023
- 10th February 2023

T: 01209 890230

E: <a href="mailto:hello@mounthawke.org">hello@mounthawke.org</a> W: <a href="mailto:www.mounthawke.org">www.mounthawke.org</a> Mount Hawke Academy, Rodda's Road, Mt Hawke, Truro, Cornwall TR4 8BA

